Region 3 Mental Health Advisory Board 

Meeting Minutes
December 28, 2011
Region 3 Board Members Attending:   Linda Dripps, Ross Mason, Todd Hurt, Jose Valle, Joy Husmann
Scribe:  Joy Husmann
Region 3 Board Members Absent:  Pattsie Carlile, Cindy Cameron, Marc Shigeta, Steve Rule, Chris Smith, Lisa Koltes, Elda Catalano, Jeri Gowen, Michele Sherrer, Phyllis Vermilyea
Guests:  John Hill, Barbara Harkins, Reba Lubking, Sharon Pratt, Michael Dickson, Lauren Oe
	Agenda Item
	Discussion
	Action/Next Steps

	Introductions, sign-in, distribute handouts
	Ross Mason called the meeting to order at 10:00 AM.  Sign-in sheet, agenda, MH Dashboard, and 10/26/11 meeting minutes were distributed.  Ross asked for introductions around the table.
	

	Review Agenda and Previous Meeting Notes
	Review meeting minutes from 10/26/11
	Linda Dripps motioned to pass pending corrections.  Todd Hurt seconded, motion passed and minutes were approved

	Board Vacancies
	Hospital Representative and two Consumer Representatives are needed to fill Board vacancies.  Charles Christiansen from Intermountain has accepted the Hospital Representative nomination.  Barbara Harkins, John Hill, and Reba Lubking each gave their bios to the Board and interest to become a Consumer member.
	Todd Hurt motioned to approve Charles Christiansen to the Board, Jose Valle seconded, motion passed.  

Joy will put together a list of nominations and provide to the Board for a proxy vote via email or at the next meeting.  A Board Co-Chair has not been nominated.

	State Hospital North
	Sharon Pratt with Gem County Commissioners is a Board member of SHN.  October 19th they met as an Advisory Board and also met Ken Kraft in the Northern Hub.  SHN is partnering with Region 1 and 2 to provide transcription and pharmacy supervisory services.  Psychiatric services have been filled.  They also provide office space to DHW when the Orofino office closed.  The cost per day has decreased and they have reduced their staff to cover the capacity of 55 clients.  They have a capacity of around 65. Sharon shared the Fiscal 2011 Year End Report.  They have shortened their length of stays due to increases in efficiencies and decreases in the budget.  They have asked for an increase in the budget to update their electronic health records and billing modules.  They have partnered with a lab to increase turn around time on lab work.  2011 had 336 client admits and 6 were readmitted after 30 days due to failure to continue with medications and/or treatment plan.  SHS is supporting them with some training.  Sharon Pratt has replaced Teresa Wolf as Chair of the SHN Board which currently consists of about 8-10 members.  
	Distribute 2011 Fiscal Report from SHN

	Behavioral Health Interagency Cooperative
	Ross Mason updated the Board on the pending legislation draft to combine the Mental Health Boards and RAC’s.  Region’s 2 and 7 have already begun to combine Boards.  Funding has not been determined at this point.  Joy reported that per Region 7’s feedback, the combined Board meeting has been working well.  Joy also reported that there are more mental health providers in Region 3 that are becoming co-occurring and attending the RAC.  Joy explained the RAC to the Board.  
	www.bhinc.idaho.gov

	Behavioral Health Update
	Todd Hurt updated the Board with his dashboard report and summarized it.  There are some changes with staffing a nurse practioner in clinic, however, looks as though it will be staffed shortly.  We have a new Mental Health Court Coordinator and PSR worker in Region 3 that will start shortly.  Todd clarified how the judges have been educated on the orders for mental health needs for clients and has been working hard with the judges to ensure DHW’s Behavioral Health Unit meets their needs or what they think they have ordered.  Due to the new electronic health record keeping system with WITS, there will be a full year of data in the system to pull reports. As stated in previous meetings, there has been a steady increase over the years for mental holds and Todd plans to talk with Sheriff Smith on how he may be able to assist with notifications on 18-211/212’s for client placement.  Todd reviewed the DE process and how clients go through the system and either drop off or move forward to admission.  Some of the numbers have increased due to more calls being captured and documented in WITS.  Todd reviewed 18-211/212’s for the Board.  There has been an increase in recent rehospitalizations for 30-60 day clients.  Todd has 2 dedicated team members for Mental Health Court to address Region 3’s needs.  
	

	Children’s Mental Health
	Jose Valle updated the Board on his 9 staff members that are doing intake for adult and children’s mental health as well as Children’s Mental Health services.  Jose stated that there has been an increase in CMH services for youth who are unable to obtain services in the community due to acute behavioral problems and mental illness.  Jose said that they have restructured their intake process to better accommodate services to the client by having an administrative person assist with clerical duties.  Jose has been meeting with the school districts to assist with responding to their needs and providing intervention services when applicable.  Children’s Mental Health has been using more holistic approaches to services for children, such as providing passes to the YMCA or home visits to help assist caregivers.  Lauren Oe from the Domestic Violence Court was interested in more information on the Peace Circle Program as they have discussed implementing it into their system.  Elda Catalano expects to implement the program with Canyon County Juvenile Probation and Joy suggested that Elda provide the group with an update at the next meeting.  Love and Limits sessions will begin again in January at the Dept. and Dr. Meeker provides wrap around services to several clients.  
	Elda Catalano to update the Board on the effectiveness of the Piece Circle Program at Canyon County Juvenile Probation.

	State Planning Council
	Ross Mason reported for Lisa.  The next SPC meeting is January 10-12th and they are to present our needs and gaps for Region 3 and any updates.  Joy updated the group that there have been no efforts at this point to contact the legislators between the Board and RAC.  
	Update Needs and Gaps for SPC meeting

	RAC – Regional Advisory Committee on Substance Use Disorders
	Joy updated the Board that our direction or goal is to have all agencies utilize the WITS (electronic health record) system by July 1, 2012.  Joy stated that she may be going out to the SUD’s (Substance Use Disorders) providers to assist with WITS training in the near future.  The legislative session begins on January 9th and there is a medical marijuana bill that will be introduced.  Joy also explained the SOAR process with a targeted population of homeless/precariously housed with a mental illness.  Joy shared that she collects the data statewide and that the process has improved with increased communications with agencies involved.  Joy also shared that she would like to present a model to the Board for consideration for the population described in SOAR at the next meeting.  ICADD and the Northwest Alcohol Conference are coming up and the RAC Region 3 will be issuing scholarships for each.  The next RAC Region 3 meeting will be January 18th at 10:30 am here at the Dept.  Joy stated that she would like feedback from the Board to add resources to the websites:  SOAR, MHB, and RAC.  
	www.rac3.dhw.idaho.gov

	Commissioners Update
	No updates as commissioners were not in attendance.
	

	Other Business
	Joy wanted to find out if there was any further information on CIT (Crisis Intervention Training) for law enforcement in Region 3.  Todd said that they are moving forward with trainings for law enforcement when asked; however, they have also seen reductions in staff which doesn’t allow them the time for the lengthy trainings.
	

	Next Meeting
	Next meeting is January 25, 2012 at 10:00 am at DHW Caldwell Office.  
	Todd motioned to adjourn and Linda seconded.  Meeting adjourned at 12:15 pm.


Meeting adjourned at 12:15 pm
